ERBISTOCK  AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th March 2019 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews, Cooke and Evans.   Additionally the Clerk.
Apologies.  Councillor Blakemore.
The Chair introduced and welcomed Councillor Cooke to her first meeting.
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3rd December 2018.
These were accepted as a true and accurate record.
Matters arising.     
The state of the roads in Erbistock and Eyton.  Councillor Pritchard and the Clerk reported on their meeting and tours of the area with Gareth Matthews from W.C.B.C. in November 2018 and December 2018.  All our concerns had been highlighted and noted.  Since then some potholes had been filled but much remains to be done. 

Councillor Thomas reported that the dumping of “blister packs” seems to have stopped.

Councillor Matthews reported that thieves were again targeting stone troughs.

The Clerk informed the meeting that there were two defibrillators in our area – one in Eyton School and one at The Plassey.

Councillor Cooper reported that there were still two Governor vacancies at Eyton Primary School.
Cinder’s Farm, Ruabon.  A number of members had made a site visit on 13th December 2018 where the developers showed them the proposed plans and answered questions.  The application was subsequently granted by Wrexham Planning Department.
Police Matters.

No report in the absence of P.C.S.O. Steve Bellis. 

Agenda.
1.  Planning Applications.
· Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.  P/2017/0672.  Breach of planning control.  The Planning Department had sought the necessary powers to enforce.  The owner had appealed against this notice.  Final comments from the Planning Department and Mr. Pritchard were due in by 4th December and the target date for the Inspectorate to make a decision was 23rd April 2019.
· The Boat Inn, Erbistock.  Remove line of trees.  Prune yew tree.  P/2019/0065. No objections.

· Old Hall Farm, Erbistock.  Fourteen acres.  Application for a Lawful Development Certificate for an existing use or operation.  P/2019/1044.  No objections but Councillor Pritchard would find out what exactly was involved in this application.
      2.  Review of income and expenditure.

The Welsh Audit Office fee for 2018/19 was £161.25.  This had been paid leaving us with £2,604 in the current account. 
3. Future Funding Projects.

· Councillor Cooper reported that the yoga teacher was no longer available.
· Councillor Pritchard clarified the position on new “snail signs” on the B.5426 on the approach to Eyton Primary school.  They would cost in the region of £600 to £750.  We could help with the funding but whether the school could part-fund would be up to them.  Councillor Cooper would ascertain their position at the next Governors’ meeting.
· The Clerk felt that we should look favourably on funding any future school projects 
4. Community Newsheet.
There was support for this proposal and the Clerk was asked to produce one for our next meeting.  Suggested topics were; the purpose and composition of the Community Council/the Council web site/public presence at our meetings/the Dame Dorothy Trust/First Responders/access to defibrillators in our area/the Penley Rainbow Centre.  The Clerk said he would do his best but he did not have the skills to produce one as impressive as that produced by the Rainbow Centre.
5. A.O.B.
· The road sign to The Groves, Erbistock had been knocked over and needed to be re-erected.
· The culverts by Rosebine House filled after rain and needed clearing.
· Litter on the A.483 was particularly bad.  Did it blow out of the Johnstown tip?  Councillor Pritchard would investigate.  Marchwiel C.C. had organised a community litter pick recently that had been successful.

· Eyton W.I. had applied for funding to help with their costs of hiring the school hall and paying speakers.  It was agreed we send them a cheque for £100.

· We had had a request from Jane Bellis, the Community Agent at the Rainbow Centre to attend our next meeting and give a short presentation.

· The Clerk tendered his resignation.  He felt that after 16 years it was time to step down.  He was happy to minute this meeting, audit the accounts for the last financial year and present them at our next meeting and ensure a smooth handover to the next Clerk.  The Chair asked him to draw up an advert and job description.  The advert was to be placed on both noticeboards and on the web site.  Closing date to be 1st May 2019.  Should interviews be necessary they would be held in the school on 13th May 2019 with the new Clerk taking up his/her position at our June meeting.
· Councillor Lewis, our Chairman, announced that he was stepping down and thanked the members for their contributions, help and support over the last two years. 
6. Date and time of next meeting.
This was to be on 10th June 2019 at 7.30 pm. in Eyton School.
